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El Dorado County Board of Supervisors 

Meeting Date: July 16, 2019 

Open Forum Commentary 

By Terry Kayes, District 3 

The Start of a Coming Farewell to California Government Affairs 

My primary reason for being here today is to tell you one fact and 

to inform you that in the months ahead I will be cutting back and 

phasing out the time I expect to spend thinking and commenting 

about topics that are pertinent to California and El Dorado County 

governments and the people they govern. A few weeks before our 

former County Counsel left for Yuba County, I mentioned to him 

that since early 2017, I had spent over 1,000 hours investigating 

the ins and outs of why California and so many of its counties for 

over 50 years have been stuck in a state of near-constant turmoil 

- with little peace for those who would prefer more civility.

He initially registered surprise at the amount of time I indicated, 

but nodded knowingly when I added, "One of the main reasons I 

left California in June 1970, at age 24, was that between 1960 

and 1969 I had become 'sick' of all the 'hot-air' and nastiness, 

hypocrisy, blame-shifting, and complaining by too-many angry 

people about a plainly dysfunctional legal system and a system 

of government that they themselves had helped build." By 1968, 

I had seen enough of the state's self-destructive tendencies. 

But that said, given that I had been required by family circum­

stances to return to California, I thought it was right, given my 
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history as a problem solver in government, to try to help make 

things better, at least in El Dorado County. 

After returning, one of the many displays I witnessed of inept 

planning and communications by California government came 

in December 2016 in a Caltrans sponsored meeting about the 

U.S. Highway 50 Camino Safety Project. Soon after, came the 

2017 catastrophic failure of the Oroville Dam's two spillways, 

as I and others had predicted they would in late 1967. Then, 

in November 2018 came the Camp Fire, which destroyed the 

Town of Paradise - whose residents since the late 1950s had 

repeatedly been warned of the extremely dangerous situation 

in which they were putting themselves, by veteran firefighting 

officials, state and county reports, etc., all of which they (the 

residents), for the most part, ignored. 

What I now know about all the above is far more than I have 

time to tell, other than the basics. The one fact I will point to 

today is that based on my in depth studies to date the overall 

outcome of the Camino Safety Project. as recently outlined by 

Caltrans. will not be safe. While it may be true that the project 

will address some important aspects of highway safety. it fails 

entirely to address others. and will likely. in my opinion. make 

a number of serious human health and safety hazards worse. 

In my view, a project that addresses certain dangers while at 

the same time making others worse is an overt ethical failure. 

Thank you for your attention. 
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